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Stabenow urges passage of bill to halt Asian carp

By Steve Pardo, the Detroit News

U.S. Sen. Debbie Stabenow and experts on the Great Lakes today reiterated the need for quick action to keep the invasive Asian Carp from infiltrating Lake Michigan. 

Stabenow, D-Lansing, was joined by Marc Gaden of the Great Lakes Fishery Commission and Tim Eder from the Great Lakes Commission outside of the Renaissance Center. On Thursday, Stabenow introduced the "Stop Asian Carp Act" bill to the Senate while Rep. Dave Camp, R-Midland, put forth the bill in the House. The bill calls upon for the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers to come up with a plan that would permanently separate Lake Michigan from the Chicago Area Waterway System.
We need to get it done as fast as possible so we can have the confidence that these fish will not be in the Great Lakes," Stabenow said. "This is really about our way of life in Michigan. We have a $7 billion fishing industry and a $16 billion boating industry. We don't have time to lose." 

The legislation is designed to "light a fire under the Army Corps of Engineers," Stabenow said. The legislation calls for the action plan separating the Mississippi River Basin from Lake Michigan to be created within 30 days of the enactment of the bill. Army engineers must then send a progress report to Congress and the President within six months and again at one year. A full plan must be finished within 18 months after the bill is passed. 

The action plan legislation is supported by new legislation is supported by Illinois lawmakers, Stabenow said. 

"That's significant because Illinois has not always agreed with what Michigan wants," Eder said. 

Illinois officials are opposed to closing the waterways because of the impact it would have on businesses and shipping. 

Gaden said there are more than 180 non-native species inside the Great Lakes. Fighting invasive species is time consuming and costly. The ongoing battle to control the invasive sea lampreys, for example costs, $20 million a year, Gaden said. 

"We can't afford even one new invader," he said. "We actually have a chance to stop something from getting into the system," he said. And that's what this legislation does." 

